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2012-2013 Secretary’s Report
TO:
   ACCTA MEMBERSHIP

FROM:  Julie Corkery, Ph.D., ACCTA Secretary

DATE:   September 09, 2013
I. List of tasks completed in role as ACCTA Secretary:

a) Following the 2012 Conference, completed minutes and records of conference proceedings, including board and business meeting minutes, opening session minutes, lunch meeting minutes, and record of the Helen Roehlke Award. 

b) Developed ACCTA letterhead to reflect current Board membership and revised it during the year as needed.
c) Completed minutes for monthly board telephone conference calls, obtained Presidential approval from Dr. Mary Ann Covey, and arranged for minutes to be posted on the ACCTA Website.

d) Consulted with Board on numerous tasks and issues, including Policies and 


Procedures and Bylaws.

e) Updated the List of Projects, Committees, and Liaisons for the ACCTA Website.

f) Served on selection committee for Diversity Mentorship Scholarship Program.

g) Collected and compiled 2013 Board of Directors, Committee, and Activity


Reports and posted them on the ACCTA website.

h) Collected and compiled 2013 Liaison Reports and posted them on the ACCTA website.

i)
Compiled ACCTA information to be placed in conference packets.
j)
Compiled ACCTA information to be made available on the ACCTA website prior to 2013 conference.

II. Many issues were discussed during monthly board meetings and on the listserv.  The most salient activities to which all board members and officers contributed via board meetings and board listserv discussions, in roughly the chronological order in which they were addressed, were as follows: 

a) Conference Survey.  Reviewed results of Conference Survey and discussed ways to improve the conference.
b) Conference Cost Containment.  Discussed strategies for cost containment at conferences.  We considered ways to minimize technology costs, and we decided to provide vouchers for some dinner meals and to eliminate ACCTA’s expenditure on alcohol for socials.
c) 2013 Conference Theme.  Discussed the 2013 Theme and Conference Speaker, culminating in the identification of the theme The Internship Crisis and Social Justice:  Implications for Selection and Training.  Drs. Greg Keilin and Nadine Kaslow were subsequently invited to deliver the keynote address, and they agreed to do so.
d) Arizona Immigration Laws and Conference Location.  Dr. Covey shared her intention to write a letter to specified government officials, media outlets, and visitors bureaus in Arizona to inform them of ACCTA’s decision not to hold a conference in their state, because of the manner in which immigration laws are enforced in Arizona.  She asked for the board’s help in reviewing the draft of the letter.  The board followed up with email responses.

e) Society of Counseling Psychology Conference Co-sponsor.  Discussed the possibility for ACCTA to serve as a cosponsor for the Society of Counseling Psychology Conference to be held in 2014.  The board supported the decision to serve as cosponsor, and Dr. Covey subsequently arranged for two volunteers, Drs. Joyce Illfelder-Kaye and Kathlyn Dailey, who are serving on the Steering Committee.
f) AMCSource.  After the Executive Committee, including Drs. Lafferty, Besett-Alesch, and Corkery, had reviewed a proposed contract and expressed support of ACCTA’s contracting with AMC Source for expanded support for conferences and for website support and maintenance, the board was updated about the recommendation to proceed with the contract.  The board supported the decision to sign the contract.  
g)
San Diego Conference Hotels.  Discussed possible 2014 conference hotels, which were identified by 
Debbie Nolan from AMCSource.  Considered web-based reviews and board member experiences with 
the sites.  Discussed history of holding ACCTA conferences at resorts vs. cities, acknowledging that 
many cities provide a more diverse and inclusive environment.  Clarified that the distinction between 
resorts, with opportunities to enjoy outdoor activities, and more urban locations, are not mutually 
exclusive.
g) Counseling Psychology Competencies.  Dr. Karen Lese-Fowler agreed to develop ACCTA’s public comment on Counseling Psychology Competencies.  She drafted ACCTA’s comment and incorporated the board’s input.

h) Health Service Providers (HSP) Competencies.  Dr. Covey consulted with the board about ACCTA’s response to the Council of Chairs of Training Council’s (CCTC) request to endorse the Health Service Providers (HSP) Competencies.  Dr. Covey got support for continuing to assert that ACCTA views the HSP Competencies as an adjunct to, but not a replacement for the National Competencies Benchmark Document.  While ACCTA considers psychologists to be health service providers, Dr. Covey and the ACCTA Board have concerns that the HSP Competencies may be defined too narrowly for some training settings.  Additionally, ACCTA believes that the National Competencies Benchmark document was developed with a broader and more inclusive process than was used to develop the HSP Competencies.
i) Fiscal Year.  Discussed changing the fiscal year to July 1st through June 30th, in part so that conference registration fees and dues will have been paid at the turn of the fiscal years.  This will enable us to review our budget and financial standing in a more straightforward manner.  The board worked with the Standing Committee on Bylaws (SCB) to propose an amendment to establish the fiscal year accordingly.  Membership subsequently approved the amendment.  

j) CE Programs within Conference.  Discussed conference structure, including the decision to hold fewer continuing education programs concurrently.

k) Response to Tragedies.  The board members consulted with Dr. Terri Rhodes, Care and Compassion Chair, about responses to tragedies that occurred on or near ACCTA members’ campuses.

l) Guidelines and Principles Review.  The APA Commission on Accreditation (CoA) conducted a review of the Guidelines and Principles and was in Phase II of their process.  Dr. Maureen Lafferty, as G&P Review ACCTA Work Group Chair, shared ACCTA’s response to questions posed by the CoA that she and her group had drafted.  Dr. Lafferty consulted with SCD and with the board members, who provided input.  Dr. Lafferty passed the document to Dr. Covey, who submitted the response on ACCTA’s behalf. 
m) APA Board of Education Resolution on Accreditation.  Began to discuss implications of the APA Board of Education Resolution on Accreditation, which supports a move toward requiring that psychologists to have completed accredited doctoral programs and accredited internships in order to become health service providers.
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